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WATER SYSTEM MERGER
St. Georges Utilities Co-op Ltd., Flett’s Road Water Co-op Ltd.
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March 7, 2014

The St. Georges Utilities Co-op Ltd., Flett’s Road Water Co-op Ltd. and the Rural Municipality of
Alexander have jointly applied to the Public Utilities Board (Board) for approval of a merger. This
merger is for a portion of the Flett’s Road Water Co-op Ltd. water line and water lines owned by the RM
of Alexander in the Cap Doré subdivision with the St. Georges Utilities Co-op Ltd. An agreement has
been signed by the parties to provide for the merger.

This agreement provides for the purchase of Flett’s Road Water Co-op Ltd.’s six inch water line by the
RM of Alexander and the merger of this water line along with the water lines in the Cap Doré subdivision
with the St. Georges Utilities Co-op Ltd. A Public Notice was issued on January 3, 2014. As a result of
significant responses received from various stakeholders the Board will convene a Public Hearing.

A Public Hearing will be held: Wednesday, April 9, 2014

Ecole Communautaire Gym

14 Baie Caron South
St. Georges, Manitoba
Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Meeting to begin at 7:00 p.m.

Copies of the merger agreement are available for review at the Rural Municipality of Alexander’s office
or The Public Utilities Board’s office. Questions concerning the application should be addressed to the
municipal administration. Details of the RM’s application are available for review at the RM’s office.

Interested parties should make every effort to attend the hearing and make their views known to the Board.
Any person wishing to make written representations to the Board should write
The Public Utilities Board
400 — 330 Portage Avenue
Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 0C4
Or, send an email to publicutilities@gov.mb.ca, on or before March 21, 2013.

Interested parties wishing to provide evidence should apply to the Board for Intervener status using the form
on the Board’s website at http://www.pub.gov.mb.ca/pdf/pandp/rules pandp fill mar07.pdf .

Applications for intervener status must be copied to the applicant as well as the Board. Intervener Applications
should be received on or before March 21, 2013.

Note: All proceedings will be conducted in accord with the Board’s Rules of Practice and Procedure which
the Board may vary in order to constrain regulatory costs. The Rules are available at www.pub.gov.mb.ca
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